County of Spotsylvania Founded 1721

Board of Supervisors **GREG CÉBULA** ANN L. HEIDIG TIMOTHY J. McLAUGHLIN **DAVID ROSS GARY F. SKINNER** PAUL D. TRAMPE **CHRIS YAKABOUSKI**



Service, Integrity, Pride

County Administrator C. DOUGLAS BARNES Deputy County Administrator MARK L. COLE P.O. BOX 99 SPOTSYLVANIA, VIRGINIA 22553 Voice: (540) 507-7010

Fax: (540) 507-7019

At a meeting of the Spotsylvania County Board of Supervisors held on February 10, 2015, on a motion by Mr. Skinner and passed unanimously, the Board adopted the following resolution:

RESOLUTION NO. 2015-29

Accept and Approve the Fort A.P. Hill Joint Land Use Study

WHEREAS, the Board Supervisors of Spotsylvania County, Virginia desired to participate with the Town of Bowling Green, Town of Port Royal, Caroline County, Essex County, King George County, Fort A.P. Hill, and the Office of Economic Adjustment, to develop a Joint Land Use Study in order to promote community growth and development that is compatible with Fort A.P. Hill's training and operational missions; and

WHEREAS, the process facilitated by an outside consultant has been completed; and

WHEREAS, it is in the best interest of Spotsylvania County, Virginia, to utilize the recommendations pertaining to Spotsylvania County found within the Joint Land Use Study to ensure that development will not impede military training at Fort A.P. Hill.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Spotsylvania County Board of Supervisors accepts the final Fort A.P. Hill Joint Land Use Study prepared by AECOM and dated December 2014 and commits to a good faith effort to implement the recommendations that pertain to Spotsylvania County.

(SEAL)

A COPY TESTE:

Aimee R. Mann

Deputy Clerk to the Board of Supervisors